
 

 

 

 

Friday 27th March 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers and Children 

 

 

This has been such a difficult week for us all I do hope you are all keeping well and 

safe. 

 

Firstly the good news! We heard yesterday that Mrs Neville is improving daily. 

Yesterday she managed to sit up and talk to her husband. Thank you so much for all 

your prayers and support.  

 

 

I understand being stuck at home most of the day can be very stressful and 

worrying, not just for the children but adults too! I urge you to establish a routine and 

while not worrying about homework too much, please at least daily try to pray, read 

and do a little maths. Also do not forget the other things you can be doing; drawing, 

painting and cooking etc. If you have a garden there is great science and PE in 

digging it over. Tell the children I said they had too!  

 

 

It is very important to keep active – there are many examples on line and I have 

posted new links and activities on the home learning page of our website;  

https://www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk/parents/carers/home-learning 

 

 

We are here, so if you do need us, please email or call – we will get back to you 

within 24 hours but very possibly before. 

 

 

Many thanks 

 

 

Stay safe 

 

 

Mark Mountcastle  

 

https://www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk/parents/carers/home-learning

